ALMA BOARD OF EDUCATION
REGULAR MEETING
November 18, 2019
The monthly meeting of the Alma Board of Education was called to order by Board President Dennis Hetrick, at 7:00 p.m. on Monday, November 18, 2019, in the school library.  Board member, Todd Myren, was absent.
 Mr. Myren arrived at 7:05 p.m.
No public comment was made.
Minutes of the October 28, 2019, regular and closed board meetings, were presented and approved by consensus of the board. 
District vouchers in the amount of $284,643.32, and activity vouchers in the amount of $16,590.54
were examined.  Vouchers were approved by consensus of the board.

Ms. Bremer gave the elementary principal report.  Ms. Bremer is continuing to review test results and share results with teachers.  The fall parent teacher conferences were well attended with 95% attendance.  Staff and students are excited for special person day this week on Wednesday, November 20.
Mr. Reed gave the middle/high school principal report.  Mr. Reed shared information with the board on the Character Strong Program.  A district wide E-Learning practice day will be held on November 27.  Currently, Alma is the only CESA 4 school doing E-Learning days.
Mr. Scott Noll, FFA Advisor, and Mason Johnson, FFA member, gave a presentation to the board on the 92nd National FFA Convention they attended in Indianapolis, Indiana.  The board thanked them for their presentation.
Mr. Stewart informed the board that he is close to finalizing the purchase of a new school vehicle.  It is a 2018 Dodge Caravan SXT through Arcadia Dodge.  The board had previously approved $16,000.  Mr. Stewart was able to negotiate the price down to $16,500 plus title and licensing, which was by far the best deal that he was able to come across.  A motion was made by Todd Myren and seconded by Corey Hanson to approve the purchase of new school vehicle.  The motion carried unanimously.

Mr. Stewart presented the board with the dual enrollment options for the spring semester.  Dual enrollment is when our students are concurrently enrolled at either CVTC or Southeast and the Alma School District.  This is our second year partnering with Southeast and we have participated in Youth Options though CVTC since 2015.  The following numbers are requesting enrollment:  CVTC: Medical Terminology – 2, English Composition – 1, and Chemistry – 2; at Southeast: Sociology -13, and Moral Problems – 1.  A motion was made by Todd Myren and seconded by Sarah Danzinger to approve the dual enrollment options for spring semester.  The motion carried unanimously.
The next regular board meeting will be held on Monday, December 16, 2019 at 5:00 p.m.

The Wisconsin School Board Convention in Milwaukee will be held January 22-24, 2020.  Dennis Hetrick is still a tentative yes and he will let Mr. Stewart know soon.

Mr. Stewart informed the board that our first ALICE school safety drill of this school year was held on November 13th.  Mr. Stewart shared the letter that went out to families prior to the drill, the actual script that was used for the drill, the Power Point that staff used with students after the drill, and the follow up correspondence that went out to families after the drill.
Mr. Stewart informed the board that our new 82 passenger Bluebird is currently in production.  The anticipated delivery date is late January due to a two week plant close down during the holidays.  Mr. Stewart is waiting to hear back from Digital Watch Dogs regarding bus cameras for the two new buses.  Nancy Quarberg was in and discussed with Mr. Stewart a donation in memory of her husband, Marcus Quarberg, who was a bus driver for the Alma School.  Mrs. Quarberg would like the memorial money to go towards these new bus cameras.

Mr. Stewart gave an update on the roofing projects.  Unfortunately, there was not a lot of new information to share.  Ledegar’s has been slow at getting the school their quote for roof replacements on Section 3 (1992) and Section 5 (1994).  WHV should hopefully be here this week to do some repairs and patching.  At this time, the school is still waiting on a few more numbers for replacement estimates. The Building and Grounds committee will meet after the board meeting to discuss figures we currently have and potential future direction.
Mr. Stewart discussed with the board the letter he had sent out at the end of October regarding settling outstanding food service debts that have reached an extreme level.  Mr. Stewart shared some collection agency information and small claims information with the board.  Discussion was held.  Mr. Stewart will reword the previous letter with new suggestions.  Discussion held on milk issues.  School is looking at bag milk option.
Mr. Stewart informed the board that the school recently sold an old table saw in the shop and a smaller free standing scroll saw. Mr. Stewart wanted to inform the board of the sale, but more importantly share the Release and Hold Harmless Agreement that he drafted in conjunction with our insurance carriers.  Mr. Stewart gave the board a copy to read through.  The school will use this document for the selling of any future items that could require such an agreement.

Gifts and donations were recognized.  Ashley Furniture paid $450 for our VEX Robotics team registrations.  The Green Bay Packers sent some nerf footballs, stickers, lanyards, wristbands, water bottles and backpacks for the Alma Pride Program.
The Policy Committee has not met since the last board meeting and there are no meeting dates set at this time.  
The Building, Grounds, and Transportation Committee has not met since the last board meeting.  The next meeting is scheduled for tonight, Monday, November 18, 2019, following the board meeting.
The Community Relations Committee has not met since the last board meeting.  The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, January 15, 2020.
The Personnel Committee has not met since the last board meeting and there are no scheduled meeting dates set at this time.
Dennis Hetrick stated:  It is envisioned that the School Board of the School District of Alma will convene in closed session in accordance with Wisconsin Statute 19.85 (1) (c) considering employment, promotion, compensation, or performance evaluation data of any public employee over which the governmental body has jurisdiction or exercises responsibility.  Sarah Danzinger took roll call, all members voted yes.  Board convened into closed session at 8:23 p.m.

A motion was made by Todd Myren and seconded by Corey Hanson to adjourn.  The motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 8:35 p.m.
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